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Pastor: The Rev. David Brobston 
WORSHIP: Sundays at 9:30 am 
671Clinton St., Defiance, Ohio 43512 
Phone: 419-782-5771                      
Pastor Dave: splcdefipastor@gmail.com  
Lynn: lynnsplcoffice@gmail.com  
Julie: stpaulyouthandfamily@gmail.com 
Web Page: www.stpaulelcadefiance.com  
Simulcast on 102.7 FM 

Mission Statement  
Of St Paul Lutheran Church  

 
 

Led by the Holy Spirit we will  
 

REACH out to those in need  
 

PREACH the Good News of Jesus Christ  
 

TEACH the grace of a loving God  
 

VOLUME 22, ISSUE 7              August 2019 
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St. Paul Lutheran: Council Meeting Minutes 
April 9, 2019 

 
                  
Attendance: Pastor Dave Brobston, Jason Frederick, Ryan Mack, Stacy Barker, Lori Brandt, Dick Burk,  
Andrea Wardinski, and Julie Sasseen 
 
Meeting Called to Order at 6:01 pm. Pastor Dave opened the meeting with prayer and devotion. 
 
1. Pastor's Report 
 a. Review of Upcoming Events: 
  - Finishing up Lenten Soup Suppers/Holden Evening Prayer  and Bishop's Bible Study 
  - Holy Week:  
   Palm Sunday's Easter Journey ï 4/14/19 @ 8:30 am 
   Maundy Thursday Service with Foot Washing and First Communion ï 4/18/19 
   Good Friday ï 4/19/19:   SPUMC Community Service 
       Stations of the Cross 
       Worship at SPLC 
   Easter Sunday ï 4/21/19 ï ONE SERVICE @10:15 
  - Blessing of the Badges, Helmets & Headsets ï 5/8/19 ï Note change of date from May  
 15th.  Service will be held in conjunction with ñLight Ohio Blueò campaign.      
 www.lightohioblue.org 
 
 b. Of Note: 
  - We need to do some recruiting for the Audio Board.  If anyone is interested in learning  
 please contact the church office.   
  - Pastor Dave will be off the Monday and Tuesday following Easter 
  - Pastor Dave is on vacation on May 5, 2019 ï Stacy Barker will be covering Worship  
  Service.  
  - Pastor Dave will be in a meeting in Columbus on April 16th, 2019.  
 
2. Secretary's Report         
 a. Minutes approved for 3/12/19 
  
3. Treasurer's Report 
 a.  March Total Income: $20,129.51  March Expenses: $21,365.16  YTD Balance: $823.50 
 
4.  Youth and Family 
 a.  Palm Sunday, April 14th, special youth event during Sunday school hour.  Fun activities will be 
      done to explain Palm Sunday and lead into Holy Week.  Thank you to volunteers who are helping 
      act out the stories of Holy Week. Potluck will follow after worship service.  
 b. SPLC and SPUMC plan to join up for a 3 day bible school at SPUMC on June 19, 20, 21.  
 c. Tent Revival takes place JULY 25, 26, & 27!!!  Mark your calendars! 
 d. The Women's Recharge Team is extremely grateful to have received $1000 from the Defiance   
      Area Foundation.  Thank you to John Boesling for recommending our group to receive this  
      support. The recharge team has started the discernment process for team roles.  Stacy and Julie 
      are pleased and grateful that Kristin Wendell will be the Lay Director for the 2020 Women's  
      Recharge Retreat which will be held on Feb. 1st and 2nd, 2019. 
   
  
5. Stewardship  

 b. Contact to be made to people who have not yet picked up their envelopes.  
 c.  Invoice for next year's envelopes was received.  
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6.  Trustee Report  
 a.  Sewage drain going out west towards triangle park was plugged, however,  it has been  drained/
      repaired and will be jetted out.  Hopefully this takes care of the occasional odor in the elevator 
      shaft as well.  
 b. Dick looked into a security door/window at Lever Glass.  Unfortunately they did not know of any 
      options available.  
 c. Spring clean up needs to be scheduled with Tim Moog.  
 
7.  Old Business 
 a. Still working on setting up consultations for the blind replacement in Luther Hall.  Contacting 
 Budget Blinds and Deluxe Cleaners for estimates.  
 b. SPLC is now in the list for the Defiance Christmas Ornaments.   
 c. Pastor Dave to make an announcement requesting volunteers for the 150th Anniversary  Commit
      tee.  Contact the office, Jason, or Ryan if you are interested in helping and you will be contacted 
      when the committee is established.  
 d. Discussed that there should not be any charge for the cement barriers to be used during the  

      Tent Revival.  
 e. Julie to contact Rob Cereghin about trimming the trees at Triangle Park so that the tent will fit.  
 
8. New Business 

 a. Discussed Life Touch and updating the Picture Directory.  Jason to contact Life Touch to see if 
      they can join us for a council meeting to discuss what they have to offer.  
 b. Services are not being downloaded onto YouTube for 2019.  Council approved purchase of a   
      DVD burner so that a duplicate can be made of the video directly after service on Sunday  

       mornings.  One copy to DCTV and the other can be given to Zac Huner.   
  
 
 
Meeting closed with The Lord's Prayer at 7:24 pm 
Next Council Meeting will be held on May 14th, 2019 at 6:00 pm. 
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St. Paul Lutheran: Council Meeting Minutes 
May 14, 2019 

 
                  
Attendance: Pastor Dave Brobston, Jason Frederick, Stacy Barker, Lori Brandt, Dick Burk, Andrea  
Wardinski, Julie Sasseen, Guest Representative for Life Touch: George Tokarz 
 
Meeting Called to Order at 6:02 pm. Pastor Dave opened the meeting with prayer. 
 
1. Presentation by George Tokarz featuring options for a picture directory through Life Touch with Q&A 
session.  No final decision was made or date set.   
 
2. Pastor's Report 
 a. Review of Upcoming Events: 
Suicide Awareness Event May 15th at Holgate High School. 
 - Confirmation ï May 19th 
 - Pastor Dave will be teaching a class at the BSSA Chaplain's Training in Columbus on May 16th 
- Memorial Day: Pastor Dave doing invocation and benediction at Riverside 
- Graduation Sunday June 2, 2019 
 b. Discussed past months activities.  Overall positive remarks regarding having one Easter 
 Worship Service. Participated in Defiance Day of Prayer.  Blessing of Badges, Helmets,  Headsets 
 went very well with an amazing turnout.   
 c. Of Note:   
  - We are in need of more helpers for funeral teams 
  - We still need volunteers to help run the video-audio boards during services. 
  - We are in need of new personal microphones.  Jason will talk with Ron Huner and have  
  him start pricing mic options.  Discussed having 10 mics available for special performances 
  would be ideal.    
  - New Members ï We have several new families attending worship that are not yet  
  members. Pastor Dave will give membership forms to some council members and  
  announce in service that anyone who is interested to please see council for a   
  membership form.  
  - Funerals at St. Paul's have become much more frequent and take a toll on Pastor Dave.   
  Following funerals please be understanding if Pastor Dave is not as present as recovery  
  time is needed.   
  - Pastor Dave will be leaving for his Ireland trip on July 10, 2019. 
  - Since arriving at St. Paul's on April 30, 2007, we have had 84 Baptisms and 93   
  Funerals within the congregation. 
 
3. Secretary's Report         
 a. Minutes approved for 4/9/2019 as read. 
  
4. Treasurer's Report 
 a.  March Total Income: $25,494.26  March Expenses: $20,773.67  YTD Net Income: $1,941.13 
 
5.  Youth and Family 
 a. Great turnout and joyous event for the Palm Sunday Journey Through Holy Week. 
 b. High School Youth continue to meet on Wednesday nights.  Younger groups have concluded  
 for the summer. Youth were happy to participate in the Easter Breakfast and the Blessing of the 
 Badges event.  Thank you goes out to Suzi McBride for singing the National Anthem at the 
 event.   
 c. Tent Revival take place July 25, 26, 27.  Save the Date!  Plans are underway with the city.     
 We need an insurance rider as we have in the past years.  Jason will make a call. 
 d. Deacon News:   
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  -We are having a meeting for all Communion Set Up and Servers to orient all to how we  
 will use the silver communion ware since it is a bit confusing.  We invite anyone to come and serve 
 in this way.  Even if you don't want to serve, this class will add meaning to Holy Communion.  
 Meeting is May 30th at 6:30.    
  - We have a need for new Confirmation Robes by next year.  We will try to get the ones  
  we have dry cleaned to see if any are salvageable.  Our class is larger next year with a  
  couple smaller youth and the available robes are larger.   
  - We need to order minor things like new white gloves (stripping of the altar) and a new  
  pall.  
   
6. Stewardship  

 b.  Contact has been made to those who had not yet picked up their envelopes and needed  
 changes have been made. 
  
7.  Trustee Report  
 a.  Additional water damage occurred in Bell Tower after April's heavy rain.  We will be contacting  

 a few contractors to get some estimates on the roof.   
 b.  We need to map out the breaker boxes in the church as most people are not aware of the locations 
 of all of the breaker boxes or what is attached to them.  
 c.  We need signage inside the church.  Jason knows someone who is able to do it. Once we 
 have a list of needed signs he will check on the price.  
 
8.  Old Business 
 a.  Insurance Law Suit from the accident in the back alley was settled.  
  
9. New Business 

 a. Due to very low attendance at the Wednesday evening services and with the bridge being out,  it is 
 decided that we will be taking a break from them this summer.  We will address again at the annual 
 meeting and open it up for discussion.  
 b. Classrooms to Community Project:  Stacy Barker presented a request to progressively  transform 
 our current Sunday School Area into a Community Area.  The goal of the community area is to    
 provide a modern, cohesive, warm, welcoming environment for members and visitors alike, to   
 encourage God's family to sit, relax, and talk in God's house.  In addition to the transformation of  
 the classrooms, we will work on other steps toward welcoming visiting families into our St. Paul 
 Family, such as welcome brochures placed in the pews that introduce our staff and ministries.   

 Funding  options and stages of the transformation were discussed.  Congregation is asked to keep an 
 eye out for information in the coming months as plans progress.   
 
Meeting closed with The Lord's Prayer at 8:09 pm 
Next Council Meeting will be held on June 11, 2019 at 6:00 pm. 
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        SCHEDULES FOR AUGUST 2019 
 

LECTOR:    

 

USHERS:    

 04  Team 2, Buggs Sierra, Capt.         

 11  Team 2, Buggs Sierra, Capt.         

  18  Team 3, Mike Pierson, Capt.  

 25  Team 3, Mike Pierson, Capt.  

 

FLOWERS:    

04 Jim & Cathy Martin  

11 Gaylord & Patty Proxmire  

18 Jim & Mary Ehlinger  

25 AVAILABLE  

 

When you have flowers, please ask that 

days usher captain to remove them from 

the altar for you. Thank you.  
 

BULLETINS:  

04 Jim & Cathy Martin  

11 George & Ann Essex  

18 Mary Geiger  

25 Mike & Lynne Rittenour  

 
 

COMMUNION SET UP/PRESENTER  

04   John & Mary Dale  
 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNION SET -UP/SERVERS 

04 Jason Frederick, Mike Pierson,  

 Andrea Wardinski  

11 Lori Brandt   

18   Jason Frederick  

25   Andrea Wardinski  

 

 

ALTAR GUILD TEAM FOR AUGUST:  

Ann Essex 

Dee King  

 FINANCIAL  REPORT  2019 

 

January  Income  $  19,287.12 

  Expenses    ( $  24,237.21) 

  Total             ($    4,950.09) 

 

February  Income  $  17,451.18 

  Expenses    ($  21,334.88)  

  Total            ($    3.883.70) 

 

March  Income  $ 20,114.37   

  Expenses      $ 18,322.06  

  Total              $    1,792.31  

 

April   Income  $ 25,494.26 

  Expenses  $ 20,773.67 

  Total   $   4,720.59 

 

May   Income  $ 14,100.52 

  Expenses    ($ 18,972.86)  

  Total             ($   4,872.34) 

 

June  Income  $ 18,778.73 

  Expenses    ($ 24,583.53)  

  Total             ($   5,804.80) 

 

July   Income  $ 

  Expenses  $ 

  Total  

 

 

AVG WEEKLY ATTENDANCE REPORT  2019  
January  -      86 

February -  121 

March -       142  

April -          191         

May -             98 

June -            98 

July -                   
 

 

LAY COMMUNION  

Mert Grogg  

Jim & Cathy Martin  

Bill & Jane Parker 

Dyle & Eleanor Roth  

Chris Turner  
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Memorial Gifts  
 
 

In Memory of Florence Proxmire  
 

 

Endowment Fund  
 

Mr. & Mrs. John Boesling  
 

 

In Memory of Jody Doyle  
 

 

Endowment Fund  
 

Mr. & Mrs. John Boesling  

 
 

If there is an error in this Memorial listing, please 

notify the office so we can correct our mistake.  

Thank you.  Lynn  

Please continue to raise our nation, its leaders, and our 
personnel "in harm's way" in your prayers.  
Let us not forget to pray for them and to thank God 
for His blessings. We, as Christians, should also  
witness God's love by praying for our enemies in all 
this. Keep in mind Christ died and was raised from the 
dead for them also and we were called in our      
Baptism to witness to all the world. We particularly 
commend the following who are  members of our  
congregation. 
 

Major Tamara Funari,  
 Daughter of Ron and  Connie Allgire 
1st Sgt. Kerry Schnitz,  
 Son of Larry & Cheryl Burroughs 
We also remember in prayer those relatives of members. 
 

St. Sgt. Mark Beck,  
 Son-in-law of  Wayne Davis 
Buck Sgt. Joshua T Bell, USAF,  
 Nephew of Laurie & Al Moll 
SFC E7 James Fluechtling,  
 Grandson of Mary Frost 
USAF Jason Griffith,  
 Grandson of Howard and June Burke 
USM 2nd Lt. Dustin Hughes,  
 Grandson of Barb Bibler 
Sgt. Chad McDaniel,  
 Grandson of Barb Bibler 
Carl Melton,  
 Nephew of Al and Dee King 
Staff Sgt. Kendra Oehlerich,  
 Granddaughter of Charlotte Warncke 
OS2 Tim Rau,  
 Nephew of Joe and Theresa Hiler 
SFC Frank Steed,  
 Step-brother of Pastor Dave 
Army Pvt. 2nd Class Cole Evans 
 Grandson of Gaylord & Pat Proxmire 
USM Micajah Hagerman, 
 Son of Jolene Hagerman 
 
If you wish to send a card or note to any of  
our members in the service contact the church 
office for addresses.  If you have address  
corrections for members in the military,  
please contact us.  Thank you. 

Official Acts  
 

Baptisms  
Lily June Sierra  

June 23, 2019 
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Prayer list information 
Next time youôre about to submit a request for inclusion on the prayer list please ask the following 
questions. 
1 Did that person give permission to the office? 
2 Does that person wish the information to be shared publicly? If the answer to either question 
is ñNOò your prayer request violates the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act 
(HIPPA). 

If we do not have personal permission for inclusion we will only publish first names. These are the 
guidelines from the ELCA provided at last Fallôs Synod Conference meetings. 
 
 
 
 

Our love and prayers go out toé  
 

Keith Ashbacher  Coit Black     Mary Decker  Debbie Doan    Fred Fitzenrider 
Sharon Fitzenrider Craig Frisinger Mary Frisinger Kenny Frost  Mary Frost            
Marylou Gilmore  Roger Grogg     Hal Haviland           Liz Hermiller  Shelly Hermiller 
Charlie Jewell  Janice Johansen    Ruth Johnson          Charlene Larson Johnny Lawson 
Brenda Leonard Tammy McCoy   Ron McDowell Jodie Mellos       Dani Merillat        
Kim Meyer  Al Moll  Holly Niese  J.T. Nusbaum      Bill Parker 
Emily Plassman Dean Purdy  Marilyn Purdy        Esther Reimund    Suzy Roberson 
Kristen Sanders Judy Sisco   Waylon Steiner Ella Suderman     
Alexis  Alice  Anne     Becky Z   Bill  Carol  Chris  
Corbin  Dan  Devin      Dillon  Don       Doug           Elaine         
Eric        Jan  Jenny  Jerry       Jim             Joanne  Jodi         
John      Jon  Judy  Larry  Les  Lori   Lucas         
Marlene   Martha       Mary        Matt           Myka Joy    Pat  Paul  
Pauline     Phyllis        Richard Roland         Sally        Sandy      Scott           
Sheena         Stacey       Steve       Steven      Sue       Tammy      Thelma     Tom 
     
 
 

Those who are in nursing homes, assisted living and extended illnesses: 
 
 

Pauline Cordray, Jeannine Diemer, Ned & Dorothy Dunbar, Rosemary Mehring,  
Brenda Schultz, Wilma Seip, Rachel Sontchi, Marvin (Chub) Wahl 

 

Members of the military in active service and their families.  We are honored and pleased 
to pray for those in need. We do ask that persons asking for non members to be listed will 
keep us updated monthly. 
 
Also, please be aware that the pastor and church office are not automatically notified of 
your admission to a hospital, due to the HIPPA laws.  If your stay is a planned one, please 
contact the church office or have a relative contact us.  In some cases, even if you tell the 
hospital it is all right to contact us, it may not occur. You personally contacting the church 
office should be the  primary way  the message of your hospitalization reaches the pastor.  
Thank you for your help in this manner. 
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